[image: image1.wmf]
	TOMMY HAZOURI
Councilman, At-Large Group 3
Office (904) 630-1381
Fax (904) 630-2906

E-Mail: THazouri@coj.net
	
	117 West Duval Street
City Hall, Suite 425

Jacksonville, FL  32202
TDD: (904) 630-1580

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL

	

	
	
	

	
	
	



Meeting Minutes 
Council Member Tommy Hazouri, Council Member Ju’Coby Pittman, Council Member Bill Gulliford 
Strategic Plan Initiative – Complete Comprehensive Crime Reduction Inventory
Meeting Date:

October 11, 2018
Topic:

Strategic Plan Initiative – Complete Comprehensive Crime Reduction Inventory

Location:
117 W. Duval Street, Suite 425, Conference Room A
In Attendance:
Council Member Tommy Hazouri (At-Large, Group 3), Council Member Ju’Coby Pittman(District 8), Council Member Bill Gulliford (District 13), Carol Harper (District 13 ECA), Tristan Denmark (At-Large, Group 3 ECA), Palmer Kuder (At-Large, Group 4 ECA), Chiquita Moore (Mayor’s Office), Colleen Hampsey (Council Research), Trista Carraher (Council Auditor’s Office), Peggy Sidman (Office of General Counsel), Victor Coleman (First Coast Leadership Foundation), Ben Jucoby (First Coast Leadership Foundation), Nashon Nicks (Fresh Word Ministries Inc.), Kimberly Miller (Duval County Public Schools), Mike Clark (Florida Times-Union), David Bauerline (Florida Times-Union), Tanita Woods (Citizen), Jeanette Mitchell (Citizen)

Please refer to Attendance Sheet for a complete listing of meeting attendees.

Meeting Convened:
3:00 p.m.

Council Member Tommy Hazouri called the meeting to order and asked everyone to introduce themselves for the record.  CM Hazouri stated the CMs want to hear from the audience. CM Hazouri explained the reason for this meeting is the City Council’s Strategic Plan; specifically, a subcommittee of the Rules Committee to address crime prevention. The ultimate goal is to create measurements of crime-prevention programs. CM Hazouri explained that “throwing money out” without measurement is not useful, and can create duplication. The Council wants to make sure each program is doing something meaningful and measureable to prevent crime in Jacksonville.

CM Hazouri explained that the handouts provided (Attachments 1-3) contain a starting list of crime prevention programs; we know there are more. CM Hazouri explained there is also a Crime Task Force being created that will cover some of the same items this subcommittee is exploring. CM Hazouri stated the bottom line for this subcommittee is to see what’s out there in terms of crime prevention and to have some measurable to determine successes and failures. CM Hazouri asked CM Gulliford to brief the room on the first Task Force meeting (CM Gulliford is not on the Task Force but was at the last meeting with that topic). CM Gulliford explained the idea of the Task Force has evolved to explore community involvement, engagement and support, and to develop a list of 40 members and 5 alternates, based on certain categories/classifications of people in the community who are either engaged in service or in the neighborhoods. CM Gulliford explained there is no “clearinghouse” with a total list of organizations and/or people who are serving kids in Jacksonville to prevent crime. CM Gulliford advised creating a comprehensive list like this would be a big service to the Task Force. CM Gulliford explained that Bill Ellison’s program is a great one that not many people know about; he is sure there are other programs like his that not enough people know about.
CM Hazouri explained the handouts provided are barely scraping the surface or organizations in Jacksonville that are helping in some way with crime prevention. CM Gulliford talked about Pastor Rankin’s program, and mentioned there are other programs like his that want to get involved/engaged but they do not have enough resources. CM Pittman agreed that a clearinghouse is one of the best options, as there are a lot of people “on the ground” doing work that we don’t know about. CM Pittman also advised talking to foundations to get information on smaller organizations/nonprofits that are serving the community. CM Pittman advised to be impactful, often larger amounts of money are necessary and can provide a noticeable return on investment. CM Gulliford advised we are going to have to reach very deep into these neighborhoods to see who is doing things to help, including individuals. CM Hazouri mentioned we do not have great communication with organizations like the school board. CM Hazouri explained there are numerous organizations that could combine resources to be more effective, as the state only has so much money and we need to make sure there is not duplication; we need programs that work. CM Hazouri stressed quality over quantity, and that quality equals effectiveness.
Chiquita Moore mentioned a 2010 UK Crime Study that focused on teens, and explained the findings of this study. Ms. Moore also mentioned Glen Ellison’s program and said it is similar to the UK study program. Ms. Moore mentioned if parents are not equipped to handle their child and various issues, the child is already at a deficit. She described children who are unable to go to their parents with their problems; they need someone to go to. Ms. Moore also mentioned mentoring and teenagers supporting one another. CM Gulliford mentioned Glen Ellison’s program again, and that Mr. Ellison is getting up in years, and that someone needs to observe his program so it does not go away when he is no longer able to run it.
Kimberly Miller mentioned creating a Google form where people can add their program that serves youth to help creating a comprehensive list; it would allow the community to participate and would account for programs regardless of size. CM Gulliford mentioned liability and that it can be a hindrance to these kinds of programs. CM Hazouri mentioned that joint-use facilities would be very helpful, as schools are now the go-to places for the community. CM Pittman brought up re-entry and mentioned it needs to be supported as well. CM Gulliford and CM Pittman discussed alternative schools and how they can pigeonhole good kids by labeling them as bad. CM Pittman mentioned we need highly effective teachers in alternative schools. CM Hazouri mentioned the mental health program aspect of the school’s budget this year and what an asset it is. CM Pittman mentioned that some of the requirements to obtain funding from certain sources are too tough and may not be worth the time and effort for certain groups. CM Hazouri mentioned the Headstart program and how tough it was to get any kind of report from them to gauge measurables and effectiveness. 
Nashon Nicks of Fresh Word Ministries Inc. discussed destabilized environments and their effects on children and families. He mentioned physical, encouraging touch and how important it is to children’s development. He discussed how he handles behavioral modification in the at-risk youth he works with, and the negative effects of labeling children. He mentioned utilizing HUD and other monies to get those at risk gainfully employed. Ben Jucoby of First Coast Leadership Foundation discussed his work on the Northside of Jacksonville. He said the people who need help are saying what is needed, but not enough people are listening. Mr. Jucoby mentioned the need to get the kids involved in these conversations as well; we need a goal and a mission to see effective results. CM Gulliford said the Task Force need to set the mission and the goal to ensure it speaks for the entire community. CM Hazouri reminded attendees that the purpose of this meeting is to discuss the crime prevention inventory, and that we may not be able to get every single agency down on paper, but we want to get as many as possible listed so they can be measurable. CM Gulliford mentioned the issue is not solely one of money; there are often not facilities that will provide access for groups to take kids and play sports, do mentoring, etc. CM Pittman mentioned when she came upon a “trap”, or a drug deal location, she asked those involved what they needed. They said they needed opportunities like jobs to keep their children out of jail and out of danger. She said we need to go into the community and talk to them to see what they need and how we can help them. CM Gulliford lamented how much focus is put on college rather than trades; this is part of what makes some children struggle in school. They are missing this opportunity. Ms. Miller mentioned this is set by the Department of Education. She pointed out the schools have trade classes, but there is not a dual path to graduation.
Comments:
CM Hazouri invited the community members to speak. One member mentioned the wraparound services need to focus on all children, and we need to hear them, because they have something to say.

CM Hazouri emphasized that his biggest concern is duplication. He and CM Gulliford stated Ms. Hampsey will be the clearinghouse person for creating our list; any organizations we come upon should be sent to her. CM Hazouri mentioned that crime and the sources of crime are at the top of the list for the City Council’s Strategic Plan to address. CM Hazouri emphasized, “If you see something, say something.” 
With no further discussion, CM Hazouri thanked everyone for attending and adjourned the meeting.

Meeting Adjourned: 4:02 p.m.


Minutes:
Tristan Denmark – completed on October 16th, 2018
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